Belgian Draft Horse Alliance
Board of Directors Video Conference
July 28,2021
The video conference was called to order at 7:34 pm by Alliance President, Scott Seymour. The following were present: Justin Berry, Tracie Brockhoff, Lisa Eller, David Moser, Larry Piergallini, Walter Schaefer Jr., Teresa Zube, and Michelle Keaffaber. Levi Beachy was not present.

Scott Seymour thanked everyone for attending the meeting and all the efforts that have been put forth this year. 

Teresa Zube reported on the Merit Committee. The Merit Committee met and decided to send out a survey to all active members of the Belgian Draft Horse Corporation. The survey will be sent out via mail and email. The survey was presented to the board and feedback was given. The survey will have a deadline of August 27th. The committee will review the surveys and meet to decide next steps. The committee will present their proposal to the Alliance board. 

Walter Schaefer, Jr. moved to send out a survey via mail and email to all active members of the Belgian Draft Horse Corporation of America.
David Moser seconded the motion.
Motion passed unanimously.

Scott Seymour presented a response to a member’s letter regarding the Merit Program. The board gave feedback. Scott and Michelle will draft a new letter and send to the board for approval prior to sending to the member.

David Moser presented an email regarding sponsorship from the Indiana Belgian Draft Horse Association and Topeka Livestock Auction show. Currently we do not have selection criteria in place to approve sponsorships. The board discussed processes for approving sponsorships in the future. The Corporation and Alliance will work together to review a process for the future.  David and Michelle will draft a response to the Indiana Belgian Association.

The board discussed the decision that was made regarding the National Show location for 2022.
Tracie Brockhoff moved to reconsider the motion that was made on July 14th that stated we would extend the contract for the National Show to Indiana State Fair for 2022 and 2023.
Walter Schaefer, Jr. seconded the motion.
Yes: Tracie Brockhoff, David Moser, Walter Schaefer, Jr.
No: Justin Berry, Lisa Eller, Lawrence Piergallini, Teresa Zube
Motion did not carry.

Walter Schaefer, Jr. moved to adjourn meeting.
Motion passed unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 8:47 pm

Signed:
Michelle Keaffaber
Secretary, Belgian Draft Horse Alliance
